
ROAD D1589 - TAAIBOSCHGROET TO BE UPGRADED FROM GRAVEL TO TAR 
 
 
Her Worship the Mayor of Blouberg Local Municipality Cllr Maria Thamaga has extended 
her sincere gratitude to the Limpopo MEC for Public Works, Roads and Infrastructure 
Ernest Rachoene, for fastracking the signing of the Memorandum of Agreement(MoA) 
between the Limpopo Provincial Government and De Beers Venetia. 
 
Mayor Thamaga joined MEC Rachoene, the Executive Mayor of Capricorn District 
Municipality, Cllr. Mamedupi Teffo and other key stakeholders for this historic moment 
that will see the reduction of infrastructure backlog. 
This signing of the agreement paves a way for the upgrading of D1589 
Taaiboschgroet(Ga-Mamadi) road with the allocation of R50m budget. The Mayor 
applauded this public -private partnership and emphasized for more partnerships. 
 
In his remarks, MEC Rachoene emphasized the transformative potential of the 
partnership: "To De Beers Venetia Mine, we extend our gratitude for your leadership and 
commitment. To our teams in the Department of Public Works, Roads and 
Infrastructure and Roads Agency Limpopo, thank you for laying the groundwork for this 
partnership. To the communities of Limpopo, know that this agreement is about you, 
your families, your businesses, and your future." 

 

 



 


